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Letter from Their Excellencies 
 
Unto the awesome populace of Sacred Stone do we, Marc and Alianor send 
greetings. 
 
1. Thank everyone who came to Pennsic.  Even though we did not have a Baronial 

camp, it was great seeing so many from the Barony there busy in their own 
endeavors. 
A. Thank you to everyone who helped with the Children’s fete.  Alianor was 

there with her highness and there were so many smiling faces enjoying their 
time. 

B. Thank you to everyone who participated in a Marshal activity.  Regardless of 
how they tried to stack the numbers, Atlantia is always is a force to reckon 
with, and seeing so many folks from Sacred Stone participating was a great 
feeling. 

2. Thanking Lady Alexandria and Lady Elizabeth for how wonderful Flight of the 
Falcon was.  All the hard work and time really paid off. 

3. Thank Lady Thamira and the entire staff for all the time and heart she put into 
planning Baronial Birthday. 

4. Still planning on University on the 19th and if you can lend some time in any 
capacity (parking, sanitation, site clean-up) it will be most appreciated.  If I am at 
the meeting, it means my daughter has not yet given birth so hoping my 
Granddaughter will have made her arrival in time for all the extra planning will be 
unneeded. 

5. Gift baskets – we will be needing gift baskets for both Raven’s Cove Investiture 
as well as Coronation.  We like to provide them with a taste of what the Sacred 
Stone are capable of, so your help is most appreciated.  Please see Lady Argent 
if you have anything to donate. 

6. War of Wings – as well has been announced in court.  We have yet to declare 
which side Sacred Stone is siding with.  Neither side has made a huge effort in 
negotiating with us, so we have decided to wait until WOW to declare.  Friday 
night, we will be holding a negotiating session and see the degree of interest 
from each of the participating sides.   We would love to have as many members 
of the Barony who care to, to come sit in state with us.  After all they are not 
recruiting us as individuals, they are wanting the whole Barony to participate on 
their side.  On Saturday morning we will be asking to be the last group to make 
their entrance to declare, and will make the announcement then. 
A. We would love for everyone to come and process with the Barony in mass.  

Wear your finest green and white.  Bring out your banners.  Bring your 
drums of war and help us to make such an entrance worthy of the Phoenix. 

B. Everyone who has taken home a packet for the Canton street banners, if you 
have any questions, please let Alianor know as soon as possible.  We were 
hoping to have a workshop to work on them, but time is quickly slipping 
away. 

7. Youth Awards – We had asked for input for creating both a Marshal and an A&S 
/ Service award for mid range youth (10 – 16), but we have not heard from 
anyone.  We would greatly appreciate your help in determining what would be 
appropriate for our young adults.  

 
Vivat, Atlantia! 
Vivat, Sacred Stone! 
  
Marc and Alianor, Baron and Baroness, Sacred Stone 

2015 Baronial Progress 
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Date Event Sponsor Location 
August    
1 – 8 Pennsic War Kingdom of Aethelmearc Slippery Rock, PA 
22 Flight of the Falcon: Tournament Day in a 

Medieval Town 
Canton of Aire Faucon Dallas, NC 

    
September    
4-7 Sacred Stone Baronial Birthday Barony of the Sacred Stone Boonville, NC 
11-13 Barony of Raven's Cove - Investiture Barony of Raven's Cove Richlands, NC 
12 Fiber and Foliage Barony of Yarnvid Richmond, VA 
19 Fall University Kingdom of Atlantia  
25 – 27 Tourney of Silver Chalice Barony of Hidden Mountain Ridgeville, SC 
    
October    
2 – 4 Fall Coronation Barony of Marinus Spring Grove, VA 
14 – 18 War of the Wings X Barony of the Sacred Stone Booneville, NC 
24 Dun Carraig Baronial Birthday Barony of Dun Carraig  
    
November    
6 – 8 Atlantia Fall Crown Tourney Kingdom of Atlantia Bennettesville, SC 
14 Buckston Birthday Bash Canton of Buckston-on-Eno Hillsborough, NC 
21 In A Phoenix Eye Barony of the Sacred Stone Winston-Salem, NC 
    
December    
6 – 8 Atlantian Unevent Kingdom of Atlantia Central Region 

Atlantia 
 
If, at any such event, you may have some time which to offer assistance, please contact us or our Chamberlain, Lady 
Murienne (Murienne@housecorvus.org or 336-848-3742). 

 
Shameless Plug:  Do you know what would make our newsletter even more awesome than it already is????  YOU!  If 
you have updates, pictures, games, or comments you would like included in the newsletter, please forward them to me 
(Annora Hall) at annorahall AT yahoo DOT com. 
 
Something new to consider:  Do you have an SCA related business, an upcoming event, or an SCA shout-out you want 
to give to others?  We are not accepting requests for AD space for the newsletter.  This is offered at no cost to you and 
based on space availability.  We will try to include timed announcements in a timely manner to maximize their audience.  
Send me (Annora Hall) a private note if you have more questions. 
 

 
Baronial Clerk Signet 
Congratulations to Baroness Nuala ingen Magnusa as our new Baronial Clerk Signet. 
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Canton Reports (summarized from Aug and Sept meetings) 
Charlesbury Crossing (Giavonna) 
Monthly meeting was held on August 10th at “The Last Word” in Charlotte. Good turn out of about a dozen people.  
Weekly fighter practices in the park are still going. 
SCA 101 class to be held this coming Wednesday at The Last Word.  
Gearing up for FoF so Art-Sci classes are on hold till after.  
We have discussed having a period shoe and boot class series. Looking for teachers.  
Also discussing a group entry for the Monster Ball costume challenge at WoW.  
Still looking for 2 Art-Sci champions from the Canton. 
 
Middlegate – Lord Simone da Venezia 
Nothing new to report for this month. 
Middlegate has a new Exchequer, Hiroaki Akiyama, a new Canton Herald, Lord Reginald de Beauchamp and a new 
Chatelaine, Robert Shockley 

 
Aire Faucon – Lady Prudence the Curious 
The August online business meeting had 16 people. The seneschal warrant was renewed through a vote of confidence. If 
everything goes well, the Canton will have new road signs for Flight of the Falcon. A&S is still being hosted regularly by 
Lady Elizabeth. 
 
Flight of the Falcon was amazing in its breadth of activities. Plus was a huge draw with 172 in attendance and 82 for 
whom it was their first event. 
 
Thursday Art Night – The last Thursday of August was a dance practice at White Rose Manor in Lincolnton. We hope to 
have this alternate with bardic at the end of every month. 
 
Crois Brigte – Lord Thomas of Salem 
The Honorable Lord Christophe of Grey was made Baron of the Court of Atlantia during the Atlantian court at Pennsic.  
Congratulations your Excellency (Excellent C)! 
 
1) The recurring day for Crois Brigte business meetings will change from the 1st Wednesday of the month to the last 
Wednesday of the month. 
 
2) The next archery practice will be combined with A&S at the Wolf's Den of Lord Robyn and Lady Aine on Sunday, 
September 27th, from 1:00 to 4:00. 
 
Salesberie Glenn – Sir Axel of Taavistia 
We have 2 fighter practices.  We’ve begun holding weekly A&S meetings at Mean Mug coffeehouse in Salisbury.  
Attendance was very good.  Crecy III has been spiked for the June 17-19th 2016. 

Business Meetings: The Canton held its July Business Meeting on 20-July, the next Canton Business meeting is slated to 
occur on 17-August, at the Library in downtown Salisbury. 

Activities: The Canton held Adult Armored Fight Practices on 12 and 26-July as well as 9-August. The Canton held its 
monthly Youth Armored Fight Practices on 12 July and 9-August. There has been a lot of basic garb construction going on 
in the Canton in preparation for Sacred Stone Baronial Birthday and WOW. 

The third Salesberie Glen Quarterly Multi-discipline fight practice was held 14-15 August. The 4th one is to be held 31 
October 2015. 

Other: The Canton of Middlegate has authorized Salesberie Glen’s annexation of Lexington NC. Paperwork for Salesberie 
Glen’s annexation of Lexington, Statesville, and Harmony NC, has been sent forward to the Kingdom Seneschal, and is 
awaiting action from Kingdom and BOD. 
 
 
9/6/2015; Sacred Stone Baronial Meeting;  
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Meeting called to order:  11:15 PM 
Location:  Elchenberg Castle, Booneville, NC 
Count of members: 26  
Count of non-members: 1 
 
Welcome 
 
Coronet’s Report (see letter from their Excellencies) 
Officer’s Reports 
Seneschal’s Report (Lord Alesandr Davidson);   
Nothing to report.  Keep hammering on events. 
 
Exchequer’s Report (Lady Jdeke von Kolberg);   
• Total Funds in Bank   $ 16,950.48 
• Allocations   

Baronial Travel Fund  $      349.97 
WoW X Fund    $  10,350.00 
Baronial Cookware Fund $       125.00 
Pennsic Fete Fund   $         51.84 
Funds from Baelfire Dunn ₤ $    1,332.83 ($400 requested for newcomers) 

• Total allocated    $  12,209.64 
• Total Unallocated    $    4,740.84 
 ₤ Decisions still to be made regarding how these monies are to be handled.    

 
We should be getting proposals for loaner bows and cookware at the September meeting.  Some additional discussion 
involved archery nets.  All financial decisions are being tabled until after WOW. 
 
Baelfire Dunn requested that $400 be set aside for newcomers.  A fund to be created for Chatelaine. 
For – 23; Against – 0; Abstentions -2  

 
Quartermaster (Lord Simone da Venezia) 
One of the shelves in the storage unit was broken.  At some point between between Baronial Birthday and War of the 
Wings, I will be going to the storage unit and rearranging things.  
 
Herald’s Report (Lord Vincenzo D'Este) 
Flight of the Falcon happened.  Court was run by Kazihiko.  A heraldic consult table was also present.  And then there 
was Sacred Stone Baronial Birthday with lots of courts:  3 run by Vincenzo and 1 run by Elizabeth.  
 
Earl Marshal’s Report (Mistress Lorelei Greenleafe) 
We need marshals in all disciplines.  Consider becoming one so that those who are marshals get a chance to play too.  
Don’t be selfish.   
 
From our Kingdom Warlord:  The first of 6 war practices to be held in the upcoming year will be held at Elchenburg Castle 
the weekend of October 30-November 1st. We are planning 2 southern practices, 2 Northern, and 2 central. This will lead 
to a big one at Old school war practice in June. The June practice will determine the spots on the Unbelt team. This 
practice will cover: 
 
-How to be a threat on the melee field, regardless of skill level 
-Basic unit maneuvers 
-Ten man melee unbelt meeting/practice. (You want on this team, Show up and earn a spot.) 
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9/6/2015; Baronial Meeting (cont.) 
Johnathan Blackbow will be the Sergeant in charge. All Southern Sergeants and Warlords please contact Blackbow for 
impute, advice, and if you want to lend a hand (please do). We are asking a $5 dollar donation to cover cost of the site. 
We are being given access to the site facilities so please donate. If you are a unbelt from the south that desire to be on 
the ten man team for next Pennsic please make sure that Blackbow or one of the other sergeants writes your name down 
that you were there and participated. 
 
Knight's Marshal Report for the Canton of Salesberie Glen: The Quarterly practice went very well with three heavy 
fighters, 4 youth and 4 horses and riders. No injuries. One of the Dogs of War did some training, and some Arts and 
Sciences happened. Mistress Lorelei came to help us set up the mounted archery field, and the Earl Marshal of the Horse 
also came to help with the practice. We want to welcome m’lord Carson as a permanent resident of the Canton and are 
looking forward to seeing him on the tourney field soon. We had a new rider and horse, both did very well. The next 
quarterly practice will be Oct. 31st starting at 11 am. 
 
This is all I received from marshals/cantons.  If other practices are occurring, I don’t know of them. 
To my knowledge, reports to the Kingdom are up to date.  
 
Minister of Arts and Science Report (Lady Annice Argent) 
There is nothing new to report.  The next big event is war of the wings. (copy particulars from previous month’s report). 
 
Chatelaine’s Report (Baroness Caitlin MacDonaughue) 
Flight of the Falcon was a huge success with over 80 newcomers in attendance. We provided garb for at least 35-40 of 
them. The water and lemonade was welcomed as were the gift bags. Having a central point for newcomers has worked 
out very well. If anyone has any garb that was returned to them at the event after I left, could you please give it to 
Duchess Brianna.  
 
Brianna will be standing in for me at Baronial Birthday and will have the loaner garb. If anyone can give her some 
assistance with helping the new comers who need garb, I and she, would greatly appreciate it.  

 
After garbing as many newcomers as we did at Flight of the Falcon I have been able to determine some of the things we 
need. We need garb for young people aging from 12-15. I did not have a lot to offer that age group. Also we could use 
some men’s tunics. I added Bailey’s older tunics to our loaner garb and they were all used. So if anyone has either of 
those sizes and would like to donate them, please get in touch with me. 

 
Chancellor of Youth Report (Lady Thamira	
  ha Sopheret) 
Stain glass windows were made by youth at Flight of the Falcon.  We did have one injury thankfully, no additional medical 
attention required.   
 
Chronicler’s Report (Lady Annora Hall) 
The newsletter is late for publication due to illness and too many awesome events! 
 
Webminister’s Report (Lord Lofrikr) 
The newsletter archive has been fixed.  Continuing to work with the Baroness and Seneschal to correct errors on the site. 
 
Canton Meetings (see Canton Meeting summary) 
 
Old Business 
Storage at castle site has been tabled until after WOW. 
Financial Policy change for smallest amount of spending has been tabled until after WOW. 
Policy Committee has been tabled until after WOW. 
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9/6/2015; Baronial Meeting (cont.) 
Present budget for In a Phoenix Eye to be voted on in October. 
$100 site fee 
$150 misc supplies 
Breakeven 50 people 
Fundraiser lunch 
70 people expected 
No feast 
For – 21; Against – 0; Abstentions - 2 
 
New Business 
Call for Bids for Runestone 2016.  Need to be submitted by early Oct to be approved during the October meeting. 
 
Upcoming events 
Sept. 19th:  University (Baroness Alianor) 
-­‐ Location has changed – Now will be located at Castle site 

Asking anyone who may have a pavilions, ez-ups or tables they would be willing to let the Barony borrow, to hold 
classes in, please come see me. 

-­‐ University will now be the location for TRM Logan and Esa’s Curia. 
-­‐ Marshal activities are also included 
-­‐ 152 classes are being offered 
-­‐ Pot-luck for evening meal; Mindy will sponsor a fundraiser lunch to benefit the Herbal Guild. 
-­‐ Event is free, but donations to the Kingdom are appreciated and encouraged 
-­‐ David has given permission to camp, but there is a charge for camping.  $6.00 for ages 12 to 17.  $8.00 ages 18 and 

above.  All proceeds for camping are to go directly to the castle. 
-­‐ Encouraging everyone to consider registering with University to teach a class that you’ve always wanted to do but 

couldn’t, as they were not permitted at most locations, please contact the University Chancellor. 
-­‐ Again - If you have covers, pavilions, etc.  please see her Excellency if you can help. 
 
Oct. 14 - 18th: WoW (Baroness Gisella) 
-­‐ Ian Corbie (Box Man) donated a beautiful chest for the raffle 
-­‐ Ann of Middlegate is donating a quilt for the raffle 
-­‐ Raffle will be held at fundraising – gently used stuff is also welcome – contact Baroness Nuala. 
-­‐ Neighbor is willing to rent portion of field for additional parking.   
-­‐ Breakeven is 774 people.  Attendance since WOW 6 has not been below 900 people. 
-­‐ Approximately $9K is spent.  $7 a head; $18 for pre-reg;  $13,932 is the estimated budget 
-­‐ You must send information to the Registrar for the event with your payment.  The payment alone is not enough make 

your way.  554 pre-registrations have been received but only 350 or so have paid.  TRH (then to be TRM) of Meridies 
will be in attendance.   

-­‐ If you have extra pavilions / pop-ups, torches, portable holes, please contact Baroness Gisella. 
-­‐ Our website is AWESOME!  Please visit it often.  
 
-­‐ Class sign-ups are open – please take a look. 
 
-­‐ There will be a library managed by a professional librarian.  This will be a place to review books that may not be 

readily available at your local libraries.  It will be open from 10 – 4 on Friday and Saturday.  Books will be under lock 
and key during the closed hours.  Call Lady Ealasaid for information or to coordinate lends. 
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9/6/2015; Baronial Meeting (cont.) 
Nov. 14th:  In a Phoenix Eye (Lady Murienne l’aloiere 
-­‐ 24 people signed up for the roll the dice competition. 
-­‐ Cantons need to go back to their folks and select their representative for the Canton-vs-Canton competition.  Reps 

must sign-up on the IPE website. 
-­‐ Scribal mystery component competition (14 participants) – mystery component already sent. 
-­‐ Lunch sponsored by Cooks Guild 
 
Feb. 13th: Bylina of the Stone 
The next “of the Stone” event is based on Russian folk and fairy tales.  We will meet at Star of Bethlehem.   
Shiny and cooking competitions are planned.  The flyer will be up by the end of the week. 
Lady Catherine and Lady Feadosia are co-autocrating. 
 
Early May, Spring Crown 2016; 130 bed cabin space; AC - no heat but space heaters are welcome.  Space for tent 
camping and water hook-ups will be available.  The site is located in Randleman at Woodmen of the World Camp.  This is 
still tentative.  Budget will be presented at the October meeting and voted upon in November. 
 
Next Baronial Meetings  
Oct. 11th, Sunday TBD at Elchenburg.  Folks will meet around 9:00 at the Storage unit; 12:00 to unload at the site; $5:00 
per person for pizza:  Notification sent out a week before hand. 
 
Nov near Aire Falcon. 
 
Other announcements / Comments 
 
Meeting adjourned – 12:20 pm 
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8/16/2015; Sacred Stone Baronial Meeting;  
Meeting called to order:  12:18 PM 
Location:  Lake Daniels Park, Greensboro, NC 
Count of members:  32 
Count of non-members: 6 
 
Welcome 
 
Coronet’s Report (Baronne Alianor atte Redswanne):   
Pennsic was awesome.  It was great seeing folks from the Barony there.  We spoke with Vincenzo and Master Achbar 
about increasing melee practices.  We need more practice working with various disciplines without tripping over each 
other (archery, pole arm, spear, siege, etc). 
 
For those who missed Baronial Court at Pennsic, don’t miss court at Baronial Birthday so you hear all of the news.  Three 
blades are donated by his Excellency as fighter prizes.  Fighters appear to be coming out of the woodwork.  It will be a 
great time for all. 
 
For all who volunteered to help with banners for WOW please see her Excellency after the meeting. 
 
Officer’s Reports 
Seneschal’s Report (Lord Alesandr Davidson);   
Senechal’s report got turned in. 
 
Exchequer’s Report (Lady Jdeke von Kolberg);   
• Total Funds in Bank   $ 17,705.30 
• Allocations   

Baronial Travel Fund  $      349.97 
WoW X Fund    $  10,350.00 
Baronial Cookware Fund $       125.00 
Pennsic Fete Fund   $       300.00 
Funds from Baelfire Dunn ₤ $    1,332.83 ($400 requested for newcomers) 

• Total allocated    $  12,457.80 
• Total Unallocated    $    5,247.50 
 ₤ Decisions still to be made regarding how these monies are to be handled.    

 
Quartermaster (Lord Simone da Venezia) 
The Baronial Inventory has been linked to the front page of the Baronial Website. People wishing to request Baronial 
items for use at their event must fill out the request form found with the Baronial Inventory.  Now that the form is available, 
nothing will leave the Baronial storage area until we get the form in hand. 
 
Herald’s Report (Lord Vincenzo D'Este) 
Baronial court held at Pennsic was heralded by Master Andres.  A consult table will occur at Flight of the Falcon and 
Baronial Birthday.  If you herald a court for their Excellencies, please submit your court report within two weeks of the 
court.  
 
Earl Marshal’s Report (Mistress Lorelei Greenleafe) 
Sacred Stone marshals and those in all disciplines acquitted themselves well at Pennsic.  Practices continue in all areas 
with a good turnout barring a brief hiatus for Pennsic.  I encourage people to attend Salesberie Glenn’s practices when 
they are available.  They incorporate all areas of marshal activities.  Things are moving toward incorporating more 
strategy using combat archers and siege in Sacred Stone armored combat.  I asked people across the board work 
towards this so that we represent cohesive fighting unity moving forward.  All waivers were submitted on time.  Return to 
Crecy III has been spiked for June 17-19 and they are looking for an MIC, however, there may be a conflict with that event 
and Summer University being one week apart.  Sewing and armor repair were part of Axel’s fighter practice at his house.   
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8/16/2015; Baronial Meeting (cont.) 
There typically a potluck is involved too.  Fighting starts at 4:00 – check them out.  I’ve checked out a couple of areas at 
the Van Hoy site and cleared equestrian archery for one of them.  If you are interested in trying equestrian archery please 
contact Baroness Beatrice.   
 
St. Sebastian shoot at Pennsic hosted more than 300 archers.  Sacred Stone was well represented both as archers and 
as marshals.  In closing, the only person who has submitted a report to me was Baroness Beatrice.  “Really people, I 
need to hear from you.”  All of the information I get is from sifting through Facebook.  If you have practices please let me 
know how they went.  Let me know if you have any needs.  I am here to support you.  A simple Facebook post or email 
will only take a couple of minutes out of your time.  I don’t need anything elaborate or official. 
 
Minister of Arts and Science Report (Lady Annice Argent) 
Hello everyone, we have a lot coming up very soon! Both Fall University and Baronial Birthday are quickly 
approaching, not to mention WoW is creeping up as well!   Please think about submitting entries into the A&S competition
s at BB and WoW, and think about teaching classes at WoW! There is a largesse event at BB that will greatly help their E
xcellencies out by replenishing their largesse collection. We want their  
Excellencies to be able to show off their great barony when making gift baskets for other groups and we want them to be 
able to hand out largesse amongst the populace, so please enter in to the Dirty Dozen Largesse Competition at BB. Make
 12 copies of an A&S project that their Excellencies could conceivably use for largesse, be it scroll blanks, bags, beads, b
eer, or badges, it would be welcome.  It is important that we show off the best of our barony at BB, university, and WoW s
o please also think about volunteering to help at these events. There is always help to be given and many hands make lig
ht work!   I apologize for the briefness of this report, but this summer continued the trend of life attacking me, I hope to 
be of better use and service come Autumn. Please let me know what you would like to see from me in the future.   
 
Chatelain’s Report (Baroness Caitlin MacDonaughue) 
Not much happened in the month of July as far as newcomers.   Now that Pensic is over we have lots of things to get 
ready for in the upcoming months.  Flight of the Falcon is our next event, coming up on August 22nd.  This is always a 
good event for newcomers and we usually have a good turnout.  We are planning on bringing the newcomer pavilion as 
well as the banners.  We will have lemonade, water, the gift bags and the loaner garb.  We could use some helping hands 
manning the pavilion and assisting with the newcomers if anyone has some free time.  We may do the scavenger hunt 
again and would welcome anyone who would like to set up their arts and crafts in the newcomer’s pavilion so any 
interested parties could observe and ask questions.  Baronial Birthday will be the next event.  Duchess Brianna will be 
standing in for me at that event and will have all the newcomer stuff in hand to make the newcomers feel welcome.   We 
have a new Kingdom Chatelaine.  Mistress Molly (Mistress Mary Isabel of Heatherstone) will be stepping up at 
Coronation.    

 
Chancellor of Youth Report (Lady Thamira	
  ha Sopheret) 
No report as no activities due to Pennsic.  We can use volunteers for Flight of the Falcon and for Sacred Stone’s Baronial 
Birthday.  Looking for teachers and volunteers for WOW. 
 
Chronicler’s Report (Lady Annora Hall) 
Our newsletter continues to thrive. Your help is need to continue expanding our material each month. Art, articles, 
research, wow moments are all fair game and welcome. We are also accepting ads for those who have SCA related 
businesses. Inclusion depends on ad size and space availability. 

Happy reading! 
 
Webminister’s Report (Lord Andronikos) 
Currently working on issues with the Officers page and Newsletter archive. Still looking for anyone interested in working 
on ideas for a site redesign. No other news to report. 
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8/16/2015; Baronial Meeting (cont.) 
Old Business 
Pot luck for WoW - $150; Duchess Brianna will be coordinating:  26 for; 0 against; 1 abstention.   
Pot luck for University - $100; Lady Murienne will be coordinating:  32 for; 0 against; 1 abstention. 
 
New Business 
Funds from Baelfire Dunn ₤ $    1,332.83 
We need to discuss how we want these funds allocated into Baronial funds.   

Baelfire requested $400 for newcomers.   
 Additional proposals for fund distribution to be submitted to the Barony for consideration during our next meeting.   
  
Upcoming events 
Aug. 22nd Flight of the Falcon:  We have 44 requested feast spots taken.  Any feast spots that are not paid by noon on 
Saturday will be reallocated.  Traveling children’s troup that will visit the different artisans.  Lady Giovanna will be running 
gate and needs help. Please contact her if you are willing.  We need gold key volunteers, marshals to assist with wood’s 
battle.  If you have extra feast gear to loan, please contact Elisabeth.  Trading blanket will occur.  We will need help for 
set-up and teardown.  Covers are needed, if you have some you can donate, see Elisabeth following the meeting. 
 
Sept. 4-7:  Sacred Stone Baronial Birthday (Lady Thamira):  Viking all day – all night 
Please check out the activities on the website – find the link via the Acorn.  Dirty Dozen Largess competition (make 12, 
winner gets one of each submission, rest go to Barony).  Feast menu will be posted by the end of the week.  Merchants – 
talk with Lady Catherine Ambrose; Children’s activities including rice crispy treat Viking boat, decorations, and Pages 
Academy.  Archery (including champion’s shoot).  His Excellency is donating three prizes for the fighting competitions.  
MIC is Lord Alexander and may run into work conflicts. 
 
Baronial Champions are being selected for the following categories:  Archery, Calvary, Bardic, Artisan, Scribal, Brewer, 
Cook, Youth Combat, Youth Archery, Youth Artisan, and Beekeeper.  
 
Sept. 19th:  University (Baroness Alianor) 
-­‐ Location has changed – Now will be located at Castle site 

Asking anyone who may have a pavilions, ez-ups or tables they would be willing to let the Barony borrow, to hold 
classes in, please come see me. 

-­‐ University will now be the location for TRM Logan and Esa’s Curia. 
-­‐ Marshal activities are also included 
-­‐ Pot-luck for evening meal; Mindy will sponsor a fundraiser lunch to benefit the Herbal Guild. 
-­‐ Event is free, but donations to the Kingdom are appreciated and encouraged 
-­‐ David has given permission to camp, but there is a charge for camping.  $6.00 for ages 12 to 17.  $8.00 ages 18 and 

above.  All proceeds for camping are to go directly to the castle. 
-­‐ Encouraging everyone to consider registering with University to teach a class that you’ve always wanted to do but 

couldn’t, as they were not permitted at most locations, please contact the University Chancellor. 
-­‐ Again - If you have covers, pavilions, etc.  please see her Excellency if you can help. 
 
Oct. 14 - 18th: WoW (Baroness Gisella) 
-­‐ Ian Corbie (Box Man) donated a beautiful chest for the raffle 
-­‐ Ann of Middlegate is donating a quilt for the raffle 
-­‐ Raffle will be held at fundraising – gently used stuff is also welcome – contact Baroness Nuala. 
-­‐ Neighbor is willing to rent portion of field for additional parking.   
-­‐ Breakeven is 774 people.  Attendance since WOW 6 has not been below 900 people. 
-­‐ Approximately $9K is spent.  $7 a head; $18 for pre-reg;  $13,932 is the estimated budget 
-­‐ You must send information to the Registrar for the event with your payment.  The payment alone is not enough make 

your way.  220 pre-registrations have been received.  TRH (then to be TRM) of Meridies will be in attendance.  Below 
is the details of the proposed budget. 
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8/16/2015; Baronial Meeting (cont.)  Proposed WoW Budget 
GATE 

    
Adult $18 $20  

 
Youth (13-17) $10 $10  

 
Family Max $50    

  
   

Other Income $350 for 2 golf carts Corsarium    

 
$175 for 1 golf cart Merchants    

 
Unknown Amount from Merchant Fees    

  
   

SITE COST $7    

     

 
    

RENTAL $6276.93 / $5796.93    

  
Portajons $2920/$2440 

 

  
Dumpsters $650.00 

 

  
Tents - Joel $1,025 

 

  
Tables & Chairs $846.05 

 

  
Golf Carts $675 

 

  
Radios $160.88 

 

     
FEES $200    

 
 Charlotte Waites $200  

     
FOOD $525    

 
 Welcome Social $250  

 
 Masqued Ball $100  

 
 Hafla $50  

 
 Hydration $125.00  

     
SUPPLIES $1,035    

 
 Rapier $30  

 
 Land $160  

 
 Archery $150  

 
 Children $175  

 
 Chirurgeon $30  

 
 Privey $60  

 
 Bathhouse $30  

 
 Armored $200  

 
 Propane $200  

     
PRINTING $500 

 
  

 
 Site Book $500  

     
SCA INS $50 

 
  

 
 Equestrian Ins $50  

     
COMPS $238 

 
  

 
 Royalty x 4 $28  

 
 Coronets x 30 $210  
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SITE $450 
 

  

 
 Holcombe Land $450  

MISC $300 
 

  

 
 

 
  

 
 

 
  

SUBTOTAL $9,094.93 Total Costs w/2 clean outs   

 
 Less Covered Expenses -$175 Merchant Cart 

 
 

 
-$350 Corsarium Carts 

 
 

 
-$60 Merchant Propane 

TOTAL $8,509.93 
 

  

 
 This makes break-even 774   

 
-­‐ If you have extra pavilions / pop-ups, torches, portable holes, please contact Baroness Gisella. 
-­‐ Our website is AWESOME!  Please visit it often.  
-­‐ Vote on WOW Budget:  $14000 – in favor 30; opposed 0; abstentions 0. 
 
-­‐ There will be a library managed by a professional librarian.  This will be a place to review books that may not be 

readily available at your local libraries.  It will be open from 10 – 4 on Friday and Saturday.  Books will be under lock 
and key during the closed hours.  Call Lady Ealasaid for information or to coordinate lends. 

 
Nov. 14th:  In a Phoenix eye 
-­‐ 24 people signed up for the roll the dice competition. 
-­‐ Cantons need to go back to their folks and select their representative for the Canton-vs-Canton competition. 
-­‐ Scribal mystery component competition (14 participants) – mystery component already sent. 
-­‐ Lunch sponsored by Cooks Guild 
-­‐ We will vote on the budget during our next meeting. 
 
Feb. 13th: Bylina of the Stone 
-­‐ The next “of the Stone” event is based on Russian folk and fairy tales.  We will meet at Star of Bethlehem.  Lady 

Catherine and Lady Theadosia are co-autocrating. 
 
Bid for Spring Crown 2016; 130 bed cabin space; AC - no heat but space heaters are welcome.  Space for tent camping 
and water hook-ups will be available.  The site is located in Randleman at Woodmen of the World Camp.  This is still 
tentative.  We are awaiting approval from the Crowns. 
 
Next Baronial Meetings  
-­‐ Sept. 6th; Sunday of Baronial Birthday at Elchenburg.  Folks will meet around 9:00 at the Storage unit; 12:00 to unload 

at the site; roughly 1:00 for potluck. 
-­‐ Oct. 11th, Sunday TBD at Elchenburg. 
-­‐ Nov near Aire Falcon. 
 
Other announcements / Comments 
The Chirugeonate is now a guild. 
Baroness Nuala has been selected as the Baronial Clerk Signet 
Thank you to the Barony for their participation at the Children’s Fete.  716 participated; 285 kids served. 
Please forward award recommendations to the Barony and the Kingdom.  You can check the OP (Order of Precedence) 
to see what someone has received. 
$40 was donated for Chatelaine activities:  Jdeke to review with Edmund. 
 
Meeting adjourned - 1:43 pm 



The Phoenix 
Newsletter of the Barony of the Sacred Stone 

Sept 2015 Volume 29, Issue 9 
 

Their Excellencies 
Baron Marc (Mark Greene)                   Baronne Alianor (Jean Wagner) 
     Phone #: 336-457-0235                                                   Phone #: 336-549-6020 

       Email Address: mgreen92@triad.rr.com                          Email Address: a.redswanne@gmail.com 

Baronial Officers 

 

SENESCHAL 
Lord Alesander Davidson (Anthony Davis);  
336-413-5820 
seneschal AT sacredstone.atlantia.sca.org  

HERALD 
Lord Vincenzo D’Este 
herald AT sacredstone.atlantia.sca.org 

 

CHATELAINE 
Baroness Caitlin MacDonoghue (Ruth Harris) 
chatelaine AT sacredstone.atlantia.sca.org  

BARONIAL MARSHAL 
Mistress Lorelei Greenleafe (Lorelei Elkins) 
ladygreenleafe AT gmail.com 

 

CHANCELLOR OF YOUTH 
Rebbah	
  Thamira ha Sopheret 
mom AT sacredstone.atlantia.sca.org 

 

MINISTER OF THE LIST 
(Jamie Epperson) 
mol AT sacredstone.atlantia.sca.org 

 

MINISTER OF THE ARTS & SCIENCES 
Lady Annice Argent (Jennifer Argent)  
moas AT sacredstone.atlantia.sca.org 

 

CHRONICLER 
Lady Annora Hall (Kathy Murphy) 
chronicler AT sacredstone.atlantia.sca.org 

 

EXCHEQUER 
Lady Jdeke von Kolberg  
ladyjdeke AT gmail.com 

 

WEBMINISTER 
Lord Lofrickr Penningrljósta (Brian Kelly) 
webminister AT 
sacredstone.atlantia.sca.org 

 

CHIRURGEON 
OPEN 
chirurgeon AT sacredstone.atlantia.sca.org 

  
BARONIAL WEBPAGE ADDRESS 
http://sacredstone.atlantia.sca.org/ 

To join the Barony's online discussion group, send a blank e-mail to: Sacredstone AT atlantia.sca.org or go to 
http://seahorse.atlantia.sca.org/listinfo.cgi/sacredstone-atlantia.sca.org 
	
  
Baronial Appointments  
(Changes were announced at Baronial Birthday – updates will follow court report publication) 
 
BARONIAL HEAVY CHAMPION   Lord Aleksei Mikhailovich  
BARONIAL RAPIER CHAMPION   Lady Feodosiia Alekseeva Zhena  
BARONIAL ARCHERY CHAMPION   Mistress Lorelei Greenleafe  
BARONIAL CAVALRY CHAMPION   Gallien O Hearne  
PHOENIX GUARD Captain:    Mistress Lorelei Greenleafe 
BARONIAL BARD     Lord Robyn A'Dearg  
BARONIAL ARTISAN     Lady Bera in Svarta  
BARONIAL SCRIBE     Lord Geffrei Maudeleyne  
BARONIAL BREWER     Lady Isabelle Lafara  
BARONIAL COOKS     Domina Scribonia Sabina Mus and Lady Jana de Foresta  
BARONIAL YOUTH COMBAT CHAMPION  Open  
BARONIAL YOUTH ARCHERY CHAMPION Longslayer  
BARONIAL YOUTH ARTISAN    Trinity 
BARONIAL BEEKEEPER    Mistress Lorelei Greenleafe 
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Baronial Orders 
 

 

PRINCIPAL, 
ORDER OF THE SACRED STONE 
Lady Annora Hall (Kathy Murphy) 
annorahall AT yahoo.com  

PRINCIPAL,  
ORDER OF THE PHOENIX' EYE  
Lady Murienne L'aloiere  
dragonfly78 AT gmail.com  

 

PRINCIPAL,  
ORDER OF THE PHOENIX' CLAW  
Lord Simone da Venezia 

 

PRINCIPAL,  
ORDER OF THE YEOMEN OF THE 
SACRED STONE  
Mistress Lorelei Greenleafe 

 
Cantons and their Seneschals 
 
Aire Faucon Prudence the Curious prudencecuri-ous@aim.com 
Charlesbury Crossing Giovanna Dragonetti (Dawn Ratz) Dawn.Ratz@gmail.com 
Crois Brigte Lord Thomas of Salem (Thomas Luibrand) ThomasBrantOf-Salem@yahoo.com 
Middlegate Lord Symone da Venezia (Troy Petersen) canton.middlegate@gmail.com 
Salesberie Glen Sir Axel (Wayne Remes)  
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